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A few District changes will be happening for our 2019 Season!   
The plan so far is to add districts in Mineral Wells, Erick OK, Myrtle Springs  
and Decatur. Myrtle Springs will replace Terrell with Mikka Owen producing at 
Austin Arena.  Decatur will replace Ponder with NRS Ranch producing at the 
NRS Arena.  Jeff Hilton will produce at Mineral Wells at the Lucky B Arena.  
Brandon McGuire will produce at Erick, OK at the Lost Creek Arena. 
The former Groesbeck District will be relocating as well with Tom and LeeAnn 
Monroe producing --- more information to come on this district soon! 
 

 

2019 OTRA Finals – yes, it is time to start thinking about July in Abilene already!! 
Mark your calendars for the first week of July in 2019 to be at the Taylor County 
Expo!  A truck and trailers will once again be in our prize line plan.  A Youth only 
Roping is slated to be added to the event schedule.  We had it a few years ago 
and have had many requests to bring it back.  We also are planning on offering 
practice runs in another arena to help keep you and your horse sharp and ready 
for competition.  This past year, we had a lot of serious problems with ropers 
writing checks for fees, so unfortunately, that privilege will be revoked. We will 
continue to accept cash, credit cards and debit cards. Thanks for your 
understanding in this matter.  Get your game plan together for when our District 
Ropings start in January so you can get qualified to attend Finals --- attendance 
is the key, so make it your goal to attend all the categories you can so you can 
compete in them at the Finals! 
 
HAPPY THANKSGIVING!  
WE GIVE THANKS FOR THE PRIVILEGE TO ENJOY TEAM ROPING WILL 
ALL OF OUR MEMBERS! 
 
All our Best to All of You! 
Tim & Whitney McCright         
Original Team Roping Association, Inc.                                                                        


